
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Term 2 - Important Dates to 
Remember 

 

Election Day  
Community spirit was high on Election Day 
at Clairgate Public School. The P&C Election Day 
BBQ, and Raffle were sold out to delighted 
voters!   It was a fitting and timely end to 
National Volunteers Week – Better Together.  It 
is clear that the volunteers at our school are a 
powerful force, making a difference to our 
students and our community. Thank you to our 
P&C and all our parent volunteers for 
contributing their time on Election Day Saturday 
to make it such a success!   
 
Children watch everything we do. By giving back 
to the community, the volunteers 
at Clairgate Public School are showing our 
children firsthand how volunteering makes a 
difference and how good it feels to help others 
and to contribute positively to the lives of others. 
We can achieve great things together. Thank you 
– together we are better.  
 
Thank you, also, to our wonderful helpers who 
gave the children Pizza Fay and Snow Cone Day! 
What a wonderful group!  
 

Anti-Bullying 
Clairgate is having a refresher focus on anti-
bullying the second half of this term in our 
Student Wellbeing time on Wednesday even 
weeks of school.   We will be watching the small 
video and discuss the messages as a class that the 
video brings.  
 

We will publishing the K-2 and 3-6 small videos 
that we are sharing with the children so that you 
can continue and support the discussion at 
home.  
 
K-2  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XVnY8qPbP1U  

This one-minute animated video introduces the 
term “bullying” to young children and identifies 
several actions that qualify, including the use of 
hurtful  
words. Young children will relate to the animal 
characters participating in art class and 
appreciate the teacher’s clear explanation of the 
difference between treating others with 
kindness and respect and harming others with 
words or actions.  
Produced by the U.S. Department of Health and 
Human Resources.  
  
3-6  
https://youtu.be/eAj2kTQyEGw  

Children at this age like to engage in stories that 
allow them to see themselves and mentally 
rehearse responses to difficult situations. These 
videos address the types of bullying that most 
often affect children in this age group: physical 
aggression, social exclusion, and verbal abuse. An 
excellent place to start, this video is an episode 
of Rocket Kids, character education videos that 
teach life skills. Elvis, the student who narrates 
the video, explains exactly what behaviour 
qualifies as bullying and discusses the difference 
between conflict and bullying. The video 
describes four types of bullying: physical, verbal, 
emotional and cyber.  
 

National Reconciliation Week 27 May to 
3 June - “Be Brave, Make Change”   
The National Reconciliation Week 2022 theme 
“Be Brave, Make Change” is a challenge to all 
Australians – individuals, families, 
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communities, organisations and government – 
to “Be Brave” and tackle the unfinished business 
of reconciliation so we can “Make Change” for 
the benefit of all Australians. This year we are 
being encouraged to make change that begins 
with brave actions in our daily lives – where we 
live, work, play and socialise.    

 Be brave    *  Be proud 
 Be strong   *  Be Bold 
 Be determined   *  Be the difference 

 
 

2022 GERRIC Student Programs  

  
  

 Key COVID19 Reminders 
As we head towards the flu season, it is vital that 
we are as proactive as possible to keep our 
community safe and well. As we continue to 
manage the impacts of COVID19, the start of the 
flu season, and the day-to-day busyness of Term 
2, we want to take this opportunity to thank you 
all for your continued support throughout this 
term (and year!). 
 
Regardless of the challenges we have faced, we 
have done it together through maintaining open 
communication, mutual respect, and a collective 
effort of wanting the best for the students of our 
school. 
 
Some COVID updates for you all: 
• It is important students do not attend school 

if they are unwell, even if they have tested 
negative for COVID19. Health advice is 
students who are sick should always stay 
home and rest and recover to avoid putting 
others at risk of getting sick. 

• Staff and students in the mainstream who are 
close contacts can attend school if they are 
symptom-free, complete a negative RAT each 
morning and wear a face mask. Masks are 
recommended for children who are close 
contacts. Close Contact Guidelines provide 
more information. 

• Staff and students in the Support Units cannot 
attend school as close contacts. 

• Staff and students who have had COVID19 in 
the last 12 weeks are not required to test or 
isolate unless they develop new COVID19 
symptoms. 

• if your child tests positive to COVID19 you 
must notify the school as soon as possible, 
record the RAT result through the Service 
NSW website or the Service NSW app, follow 
NSW Health advice and isolate for 7 days. 

 

A note from the Office 
 

PSSA 

PSSA Starts next Friday.  If your child is in a PSSA 

team, you need to send $9.00 to school with your 

child each Friday morning and they will give it to 

their Coach. 

 

Enrolments 
If you or anyone you know has a child turning 5 
before the end of July 2023, 
they are now eligible to 
enrol in Kindergarten.  
Please come in to the office 
to grab an Enrolment pack 
or enrol online.  Scan this 
QR Code for online 
enrolments.  
 

Sport 
 
State Knockout AFL 2022 
On Thursday the 2nd of June, boys from Year 4, 5 
and 6 went to play a game of AFL against 
Schofields PS. Despite many of the boys not 
playing before, they showed an outstanding 
spirit, impeccable sportsmanship and were 
successful, winning 27-26 in a thriller! We will 
now progress to the next round.  Mr Bamford 
would like to acknowledge the parents who came 
to support the team and helped with transport. 
Go Clairgate! 
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Update on the Clairgate Covid Program, 2022 
As in 2021, the NSW Government support for department schools to deliver 
targeted, intensive tuition for students has been funded gain in 2022. The 
Department of Education has provided funding to schools to ensure students 
meet their expected growth in literacy (COVID Intensive Learning Program 
funding). 

The purpose of the COVID Intensive Learning Support program is to continue to 
deliver intensive small group tuition for students.  

During Term 1, 2022 the Learning Support Teachers at Clairgate have been 
covering the areas of COVID ILSP support, LaST support and EALD support within 
the identified stage cohorts. 

Students have been instructed in small groups. During the COVID ILSP group 
instruction, the focus has been on phonic and sight word knowledge and reading 
comprehension. These sessions occur at the same time as class reading/literacy 
groups within the classroom and are an extension of differentiation practices. 
These sessions have occurred from three to five times a week. The small group 
tuition implemented covers phonic knowledge and reading fluency.  

During the LaST group instruction, the focus has been on phonic and sight word 
knowledge. These groups are withdrawn from the classroom. These sessions have 
occurred from one to two times a week.  

During the EALD group instruction, the focus has been usual oral language more 
completely in a variety of informal and formal settings. These groups are 
withdrawn from the classroom. These sessions have occurred from one to two 
times a week. 

The small group tuition implemented covers phonic knowledge and reading 
fluency. These tuitions occur at the same time as class reading/literacy groups and 
are an extension of differentiation practices.  

These groups will continue throughout this year, and we are very excited to 
support the growth of the students. 

 

 



CROSS COUNTRY CARNIVAL 2022 
 
Congratulations to all who participated in the 
school Cross Country on the 17th of May! It was a 
beautiful day out in the sun with some fantastic 
competition to match. A special congratulations to 
the first 6 finishers in each age group who have 
now reached the district carnival, to be held on the 
Wednesday 8th June! Notes will be coming soon.  
 
A big thank you to Mr Bamford for his outstanding organisation 

of the day.  



Last Wednesday every 

class took part in National 

Simultaneous Storytime. 

 

The children enjoyed 

reading Australian author 

Josh Pyke’s fabulous new 

book Family Tree.  
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